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Summary

Over the last three months, I have been immersing myself in the role and learning all about the students Union and University. The sabbatical team have been working well together to make sure that we deliver our new welfare in the middle of strategic direction. Due to the fact, this is a new role I have been working hard with Raf in developing relationships within the university to enable me to be in meetings and convey the student voice on welfare matters.

Key Talking points

•    Secured student-facing staff mental health first aid training.

•    Partnership agreement with the NHS 

•    Working towards developing a welfare working group

•    Student mind mental health train the trainer.

Report 

Manifesto Pledges

Set Up two regular international activities for international students to make friends with home students.

· Life Ability presentation.

· International Karaoke (most successful ever)

· Welcome to Britain party.

· Using different social media to promote events

Support International students in acquiring accommodation  

· I have been invited to attend the local council housing group meeting.

· I Have attended open days to talk to all students about the accommodation opportunities.

· I worked with the council to get them a housing group stall at Union day.

Bring in external expertise to the union regarding student mental health

· I have sourced an external individual to attend our welfare working group who can provide expertise on the matter of student mental health.

Develop content for social media around the topic of welfare

· Raf and I have been working hard to create well-being Wednesdays which are a theme running throughout the year to engage conversation around well-being.

· I worked hard in freshers week promoting our activities and talking to students about the new role.

Personal Training and Improvement

As the first Vice President Welfare in the Students’ Union, I have received incredible training, so that I am able to fulfil my role.

I attended all the university level’s meeting with other sabbatical officers to introduce the welfare role and personal manifesto and to push our new welfare strategic direction.

I have finished two NUS training in Birmingham and Leeds. During the process of Lead and Change, I communicated with NUS welfare officer and sabbatical officers in other students’ union. It is necessary for me to exchange the working plan and strategy with other  welfare officers and share insights and best practise.  

Welfare Strategy

I have discussed with Phil (chief executive officer) and Raf (President) about the welfare strategy. According to the suggestion and advice, I decided to build the Welfare Working Group (university level) as the central part of a plan to look after the student welfare. I hope to set up the welfare committee after the development of the welfare working group.

Welfare Working Group

I have finished the proposal of the welfare working group before setting up. This working group will be divided into mental health group, physical health group, life safety group, life quality group, external resource group, support and advice group.

Comprised of:

· Mental health group: Mental health team, NHS partnership

· Physical health group: NHS partnership

· Life safety: UON Police team & UON Heath and safety team

· Life quality group: Accommodation desk, Financial desk etc.

· External resource group: Local charity and professional psychologist

· Support and advice group: student support service

Mental health training system

Based on the mental health first aid training, I have been allowed to organize the staffs to attend “Look after our staffs” in the Student Minds. This is a good event for the staffs’ mental health training and retraining.

NHS partnership

I have signed the community partnership agreement with NHS from 1st September 2018 to 31st August 2019. it means that NHS can provide the staffs to attend the well-being event, monthly event throughout the Autumn and Spring term. The first monthly event will be held on the end of October. The main topic is about LGBTQ. There are totally 4 hours that include the speech, drop in and one to one Q&A. 

Life ability for the freshers

I took part in the international student welcome week. And I did a presentation about life abilities to the freshers. Totally 150 international students enjoyed “Welcome to Britain” party.

Healthy Eating 

I am preparing a monthly event about cooking lessons. It will focus on the students’ healthy eating habits through the cooking lessons.










